
California State Teachers’ Retirement System 
P.O. Box 15275, MS-14 

Sacramento, CA 95851-0275 
 

November 16, 2020 
 

NOTICE OF MODIFICATIONS TO TEXT OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS 
 
Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.8(c), and section 44 of 
Title 1 of the California Code of Regulations, the California State Teachers’ Retirement 
System (CalSTRS) is providing notice of changes made to proposed regulation section 
20511 of Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations.   
 
These regulations as originally proposed were the subject of a Notice of Proposed 
Regulatory Action published in the California Regulatory Notice Register, No. 22-Z, on 
May 29, 2020, under Notice File Number Z-2020-0519-03. A public hearing was held on 
July 16, 2020.     
 
Staff presented proposed amendments in response to comments received to the Teachers’ 
Retirement Board on November 5, 2020, and the board directed staff to post the amended 
proposed regulations for a second comment period. The modified text of the proposed 
regulations is posted on the CalSTRS website at www.CalSTRS.com/regulations.   
 
If you have any comments regarding the proposed changes, written comments will be 
accepted between November 16, 2020, and December 1, 2020. All written comments 
must be submitted no later than December 1, 2020. Submit comments to: 
 
  Sal Sanchez 
  Regulations Coordinator 

CalSTRS 
P.O. Box 15275, MS-14 

  Sacramento, CA 95851-0275 
  Email: Regulations@CalSTRS.com  
 
Please limit your comments to the newly proposed modifications to the text. All written 
comments which pertain to the indicated changes that are received by December 1, 2020, 
will be reviewed and responded to by CalSTRS staff in the Final Statement of Reasons in 
the rulemaking file.  
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